Cornwall Councillor report – Mevagissey Parish – May 2021
It’s good to be back and I’d to place on record my thanks to the good people of Mevagissey Parish who voted for me at the recent local elections. 
My new division includes Mevagissey Parish, Pentewan village, and St Austell Bay and Carlyon Parishes.
I was humbled by the display of support at the local elections, receiving 1,496 votes, 68% of the vote, and now have the largest majority of any Cornwall Councillor, a significant mandate to deliver on behalf of all of the residents I am there to represent and serve.
In terms of issues in the parish in the last month, much of the previous month has been spent in Purdah, so my actions were limited. However during that time, and since the election, I have:
(i) Worked with Cormac to get a tree removed from Trewinney Cemetery that had fallen earlier this year
(ii) Secured Higher Lavorrick for resurfacing in the next financial year
(iii) I have raised the issues around Kiers Carpark with the new Cabinet Member for transport (third time lucky) and have secured a meeting to discuss the possibility of getting two spaces given to the surgery for patients with a pass.
(iv) Been in correspondence with Cornwall Council to get them to urgently expedite whatever work is needed to reopen Valley Road toilets
I have also met with Cormac to discuss the footpath and SWCP network for my new division.
I have also met with local businesses in the village who continue to reopen as COVID-19 restrictions are eased, and have been impressed by the measures taken to reopen in a Covid safe and secure manner.
Now covid restrictions are lifting I hope to have an action day in Portmellon shortly to paint the seafront the benches and give it a general tidy up. Cormac have already provided material for this.
I also took part in a litter pick in the village and harbour with Biffa and our MP Steve Double (at Biffa’s request) in April and it was remarkably tidy. Thanks to Mark the sweeper and the folk who work on the harbour for doing their bit for our community.
Hopefully as things return to normal we can get on with things that were priorities prior to the pandemic. I would like to put delivering the devolution package for Mevagissey at the top of this agenda and look forward to working with the parish council and Cornwall Council to get this done. 


